

Beaumaris Primary School Parent Club Meeting Minutes – February 21st, 2018

- 1) **Attendees:** Lisa Grant, Lyndl Harrop, Tara Bertovic, Sam Gill, Gillian Marshall, Lisa Allen, Dani Gratz, Jodie Stevens, Megan Dunlop, Janine Staunton, Amanda Bruere, Luke Millar, Tara Bertovic, Claire D'Enyar, Joanna Hancock, Evanne Evans, Lisa Grant, Heidi Amling, Cindy Orchard, Lyndl Harrop, Maria Curphey, Mary Kapetanas, Nadine McFadries, Ness Newell, Bec Wattam, Wendy Henderson, Michelle Williams
- 2) Apologies: Matt Fairbanks, Jayne Harpley, Nicola Harrop, Fiona Love, Jodie Stewart
- 3) Matters arising from previous minutes: no matters arising
- 4) Correspondence
- 5) Principal's report
 - Congrats Lisa and the team, looking forward to an exciting year for Beaumaris Primary school
 - Start of the year went really well. Teachers where happy to be back.
 Information session for prep-4 have taken place with the grade 5-6 tonight.
 PowerPoint presentations for these sessions will be on the website soon
 - Fete spending:
 - The committee proposed spending on 30 laptops for grade 3-4 have been purchased
 - Further development of the outdoor spaces. Landscaping company, Urban Discovery have been engaged to present some ideas to upgrade sandpit. They met with Buildings and Grounds committee and are putting plans together. Project to commence in March/Early Term 2. Plans will be displayed near the office.
 - Shade cloth installation. This area is still under development as enrolments continue to increase and therefore we are entitled to another portable. A potential site for this may be where the shade cloth was intended to go (over the chess board)
 - O 3D printer. This has been investigated, however this would also require an additional purchase of extra hardware/software to run the 3D printer, at an additional cost. Given the overall cost of this item, it is important that this resource be of maximum value for maximum children. As a result, this option is still being assessed. We are looking at having design software available and printing elsewhere as another option.
 - Spheros yet to be purchased

Question from parent club:

Who will be taking over the coding club/ICT following Martin Eden's departure? Martin was only one member of this team that is led by Louise Neave and this will continue to run.

There have been some issues with Compass as some parents have not received messages. Office will send out an email alert with notifications

6) President's Report

Welcome to parent club for 2018 thank you for volunteering

- a) Extreme air curriculum day. Well attended still to confirm how much was raised
- b) **Grad 6 graduation** was a great night ceremony run by teachers and then SALC for celebration. SALC decorated (decorations left over) part funded parents club and school
- c) **Garden club**. Awarded several grants to upgrade garden areas. Garden now well established now needs maintenance only. Ness Fitzgerald and Angela Collins are stepping back from this role. Thanks to both these ladies for such a wonderful effort. Bunnings liaison person new coordinator and we need a liaison from school. Nicki Valoppi has kindly volunteered for this
- d) **Entertainment book**. Haven't received any money. Check with Kari Fraser.
- e) **Scholastic Book Club** Catalogues sent out twice a term. 20% of money goes back to school and the teachers can access funds when they identify needs. \$2000. \$223.50 profit. Ness to continue
- f) **Waste savers** Recycling clothes, shoes, blankets etc that are collected and weighed and raise money for the school. Many in the school community are unaware of this. This needs more promotion. Janine Ferrie happy to take over this role

q) Class fundraisers

Event	Class	Notes	Responsible
Bunnings BBQ	Prep	Still waiting to hear date	Send email to all prep families
Grandparents Morning tea	Grade 5	21 st of May	Dawn Lazzaro
Mother's day Stall	Grade 2	Friday 11 th May	Send email to all grade 2 families
Father's day breakfast	Grade 3/4	Friday 31 st August	Joanna Hancock and Evanne Evans
Father's day stall	Grade 3/4	Thursday 30 th August	Cindy Orchard
IGA cake stall	Grade 1	Term 4	Send email to all grade 1 families
Easter Raffle	Grade 6	Thursday 29 th March	Ness Newell and Nadine McFadries
Baker's Delight Hot Cross Bun Drive			Lyndl Harrop to liaise with Baker's Delight
Tea Towels	Prep		Gillian Marshall
Coffee Cart for Easter Bonnet Parade			Lisa Grant

Other business

- a. Parent Club Fundraiser wish list. Lisa will email out to get ideas
- b. Can class list be forwards to other classes in the year level?

 No, the following statement needs to be included with class contact list:

This Class Contact List is provided to class families only and must be treated as confidential. Details on this list are to be used only by parents/guardians to facilitate connections between students and families. These details must NOT be used for any commercial, marketing or advertising purposes, or to further personal agendas or issues"

Next meeting Wednesday 21st March 0905 Meeting closed at 10.05